NOTES FROM THE MEETING OF THE
PEDESTRIAN AND BICYCLE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
THURSDAY, AUGUST 22, 2013
1.  Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.  

Present were:  Committee members:  Tom Reilly, Patricia Pigman, John Cox and Robert Page.  Committee member Ed Fotsch participated via teleconference.  Staff members present were:  City Clerk Debbie Pagliaro, Director of Public Works/City Engineer Jonathon Goldman, and Police Captain John Rohrbacher.
2.  Overview of the Brown Act
Debbie Pagliaro presented the overview and answered questions.

3.  Committee Organization
Each committee member introduced themselves, telling a little about themselves.
Bob Page then recommended Ed Fotsch for the Chair.  Dr. Fotsch was willing to accept, but suggested that someone else temporarily chair the balance of the meeting due to his absence from the room.  Mr. Page agreed to temporarily chair the meeting.  The balance of the committee organization was continued to the next meeting.

It was the consensus of the group to meet on the first and third Mondays of the month at 6:30 pm for regular meetings.  However, the next meeting would be held on Tuesday, September 3 due to the Monday holiday. 

4.  Reports from Staff
Jonathon Goldman and Captain Rohrbacher presented the group with some history on projects and status of the bicycles.  Questions and comments from the group followed.

5.  Priority setting for the Committee
While some discussion ensued about priorities, it was the consensus that based on information received this evening, they would also defer this item until the following meeting.  Some items discussed for priorities of the group included:  how to obtain the appropriate type of feedback on the hot issues; determine community sentiment; perform informal surveys; determine what are the committee deliverables; safety issues; and determine what to address first.
6.  Discussion/recommendation on how to fill the two non-voting members
It was decided that the group would reach out and encourage others to apply.  Further discussion on this item would continue at the next meeting.
7.  Public Comment on items not on the Agenda
There was no Public Comment.

8.  Future Agenda Items
Items suggested for further discussion at the next meeting included:  short/long term goals; continued discussion on priority setting; requesting staff to provide updates.

It was suggested that the committee members come to the next meeting ready to discuss: 1) issues worthy of the group’s mission;  2) suggestions on projects to work on; and 3) questions that need answering.  

The Committee also requested that at the next meeting, or as soon as practicable, that Herb Weiner or whoever would be best positioned to explain what efforts have been made to address bike-related issues (ie: signage, engaging bike rental vendors, etc.) so the Committee could learn from these experiences.
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 8:57 pm.  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 3.
Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Pagliaro

City Clerk
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